



28 April 2022

Emma Rogerson Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Ms Rogerson,

Please see below additional information for the *Inquiry into the acquisition of land in relation to major transport projects* hearing held on Friday, 18 March 2022.

The uncorrected transcript contains the following statement on page 36:

PETER REGAN: I would disagree with that. Ninety-five per cent of the properties on the north-west Metro were done by agreement.

This statement was in response to a question about the percentage of properties acquired by mutual agreement. Sydney Metro wishes to clarify that the above response was based on the number of leasehold interests that reached a mutual agreement with Sydney Metro for the Northwest Metro.

Yours sincerely

Peter Regan Chief Executive